








Chair's Report

The Chair commented that the BET members exemplified bi-partisan cooperation,
accomplishing much during the fiscal year's second quarter. Ms. Oberlander complimented
members’ spirit of transparency, collaboration and compromise. Looking forward, the Chair
hoped that members would endeavor to bring revisions to documents to the fore at relevant
committee meetings scheduled to discuss a document and not at the full BET meeting so that
members had time to review proposed changes to key documents. Ms. Oberlander highlighted
the following upcoming meetings as being of interest to all members: the meetings scheduled to
review the Debt & Fund Balance Policy; independent auditor's upcoming presentation of the
Comprehensive Annual Financial Report (CAFR) on December 13, 2018, in the meeting of the
Audit Committee; and the BET and The Nathaniel Witherell Board of Directors’ joint meeting to
receive the comprehensive analysis of TNW’s Operations by outside consultants, Health
Dimensions Group, tentatively scheduled for January 23, 2019.

Approval of the BET Meeting Minutes

Upon a motion by Ms. Krumeich, seconded by Ms. Moriarty, the Board
voted 11-0-1 (Abstained: Hess) to approve the Minutes, as amended, of
the BET Special Meeting held on October 19, 2018. Motion carried.

Adjournment

Upon a motion by Mr. Duus, seconded by Ms. Fassuliotis, the Board
voted 12-0-0 to adjourn the meeting at 8:04 P.M. Motion carried.

The next Regular Meeting of the BET on Monday, December 17, 2018, at 6:30 P.M. in the Town
Hall Meeting Room.

Respectfully submitted,
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Catherine Sidor, Recording Secretary
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